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MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CAPPAMORE-KILMALLOCK TO BE HELD ON 8t
December 2022

Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Carey

“I will move at the next meeting of the Cappamore/Kilmallock Municipal District that the
council will liaise with the residents of Ballyhoura Heights, Kilfinane with a view to creating
extra car parking spaces in the estate.”

REPLY:

The Roads Engineer will review the request of the residents of Ballyhoura Heights, Kilfinane.
The review for additional car parking will be carried out in accordance with the “Limerick
Development Plan 2022-2028, Chapter 11 Development Standards, Section 11.8.3 Car and
Bicycle Standards”
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'I[revor McKechnie
Senior Executive Engineer
5t December 2022
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MEETING OF THE MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CAPPAMORE — KILMALLOCK to be held on Thursday, 8t
December 2022.

Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor M. Ryan

I will move at the next meeting of the Cappamore Kilmallock Municipal District meeting that Limerick
City and County Council Management and Directors of Services conduct areview of Staff and current
projectsin orderto allocate all possible Staff and Skills to Housing Construction and return of voids
by prioritising all construction projects.

REPLY:

The Chief Executive has alegal duty to assign staff as appropriate to ensure all services and functions
of the Council are met.

The Department of Housing Local Government and Heritage did agree to fund additional staffing for
the social housing programme earlierinthe yearand 5 out of the 7 posts have been filled. The
additional 2 posts were of such a level that they were required to be recruited through PAS and we
are currently awaiting start dates. In addition, the DHLGH recently agreed to fund 4 staff for
Affordable Housing. Recruitmentis ongoing.

The delivery of construction projects involves more than local authority staff and is reliant on DHLGH
approvals and contractor and materials availability also.
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Caroline Curley
Director of Service, Housing

5t December 2022



